MAYOR OF LONDON

Tom Copley AMCity Hall
The Queen's Walk
London SE1 2AA

Our ref: MGLA170519-2855

Date: 2 5 JUN 2019

La Tom.

Thank you for the petition about changes to London's bus network, presented at the London Assembly (Mayor's Question Time) meeting on 16 May. I understand the concerns raised and appreciate you sharing them with me. Please accept my apologies for the delay in responding to you.

As you know, I believe that London needs to have a public transport system that adapts to varying demand, while supporting economic growth and allowing Londoners to live, work and enjoy life in the capital.

Buses play a unique role in the life of London. They are the most accessible form of public transport, and provide the widest and densest network of travel options for distances that are too great to walk or cycle. Good reliable bus services, particularly for those who are less able to access essential services such as hospitals, are essential.

Transport for London (TfL) has not made any decision regarding the proposals to changes to the bus routes around Isleworth. TfL is currently reviewing the implications of the closure of Hammersmith Bridge, alongside the responses to the recent consultation, to determine how to proceed. The timeframes for this are still under development.

I can assure that you all responses and views are taken into consideration by TfL. I have asked them to write to you once the outcome of the consultation is known.

Yours sincerely.

Sadiq Khan

Mayor of London